
The Comptroller’s office has been working on a major 
project to rewrite the reporting system for Texas’ crude oil 
and natural gas taxes. This ongoing effort will streamline the 
reporting process while adapting the system to exemptions 
created by the Texas Legislature.

To ensure it best meets the needs of all stakeholders and to 
study the impact of recent legislation that may affect these 
taxes, the new system will not be implemented at this time.

Until you receive further notice from our office, please 
continue to use the current reporting and payment formats 
for crude oil and natural gas taxes. We will provide advance 
notice of the new system’s implementation date as it nears 
completion. At that time, we will also offer information 
about training classes and presentations to help you adapt 
to the new system. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact  
us by e-mail at tax.help@cpa.state.tx.us  
or call Tax Assistance toll-free at  
(800) 252-1384, or 463-4600 in Austin.
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